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Freedom of Information Request
You asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):

What amount of cash bonus is paid to prison staff sent on detached duty and how much are they paid for each hour overtime worked? 

Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA). I can confirm that the department holds the information requested. 
Sending prison officers on detached duty is a sensible and proportionate way of managing temporary staffing shortfalls and is something the Service has used for over 20 years. This has enabled prisons to remain safe, secure and to operate effectively until new recruits are in place. The National Offender Management Service has been rewarding staff who volunteer to work for prolonged periods at other prisons.
I can confirm that prison Staff are paid a bonus depending on how long the period of detached duty is that they volunteer for as follows:

Less than 4 weeks:
Nil

4 weeks:

£500

8 weeks:

£1200

12 weeks: 

£2000

Additional contracted hours by prison officers is termed Payment Plus and is paid at the rate of £17 per hour for all prison officers who work additional hours whether they are on detached duty or not.

You can also find more information by reading the full text of the Act (available at http://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/2000/36/contents).
